
 
Overdose Prevention Facility in Belfast 
 
‘This Council supports the establishment of an Overdose Prevention Facility in Belfast. This 
Council will work with key partners in the community, voluntary and statutory sector to bring 
together a partnership to advocate for the establishment of an Overdose Prevention Facility 
(OPC) for the city. With almost 350 drug related deaths in the city from 2017-2021 and over 
1,000 neddles recovered each month, a facility like this will save lives and reduce the amount 
of discarded drug debris. There are over 200 Overdose Prevention Facilities in 14 countries 
across the world.  
 
While we are conscious that the Misuse of Drugs Act 1971 is an inhibitor to the establishment 
of this service and that it would require some form of special legal dispensation from the Act 
for the facility to be lawful, it is clear that current policy is not saving lives. In the absence of a 
local Assembly to deliver reform and innovation that can save vulnerable lives, this Council 
will act as a civic leader by requesting our City Solicitor and Chief Executive to engage with 
partners and to lobby Belfast Trust, PSNI, the Departments of Health and Justice and the 
Attorney General to make the case for special dispensation.  
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